
 
 

 

 

 

 
 
A Letter from a 2014 YouthWorks Site Supervisor, Hieu Nguyen 

 
Youth from the Pho Hien Vietnamese Buddhist Temple  
YouthWorks site clean-up site on and around Chandler St. 

“Hello everyone!  
 
My name is Hieu Nguyen and I am the Youth Supervisor from the Pho Hien Vietnamese Buddhist Temple with 
this being my fourth year as the supervisor for such an incredible program. 
 
The 2014 Summer YouthWorks program has officially kicked off with this being the first full week of work and 
there have already been many great strides within our program. We have begun tackling Chandler and all 
neighboring streets, with having Chandler St. from Park to Main St. done already! Besides this, our Summer 
Youth Camp at the temple has also kicked started with many of our youth employees very engaged and 
enthusiastic with the work before them. 
 
I would like to take this time to thank Jeffrey Turgeon and all of the wonderful staff of Central Mass Workforce 
Investment Board, as well as Jill Dagilis and all of the excellent staff over at the Worcester Community Action 
Council, such as Charla Hixson and Bob Morrison. With all of your support, along with the private supporters of 
the program, we are able to continue our successful program yet again. Thank you for keeping us in your 
thoughts and please enjoy this photo of the youth working this past week. I hope you look forward to some of 
our future goals and plans for the rest of this summer!” 
 
 
 


